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Our Next Meeting 
Preview Night for QP2016 

Thursday, August 11 
6:45 pm 

Plano Centre 
Windhaven Room 

See page 2 for help 
reading the newsletter 

July Meeting 

Photos 

 

 

The President Says … 

Can you believe it’s August already?! Quilt Plano 2016 is almost 
here and it’s so exciting to see the event come together, with the 
flurry of activity around show committee preparations, completing 
those show entry quilts and mini quilts for the auction, and the 
anticipation of seeing all the wonderful quilts and vendor booths. 
I’m thrilled to handle the setup and tear down of the show - it lets 
me see the event from start to finish. It’s so fun to help hang the 
quilt entries – each one like opening a present that contains a 
beautiful surprise! I love to see quilts that put a new twist on an 
old favorite, creative new patterns or beautifully executed piecing 
or quilting, and there’s always at least one that I add to my quilt 
‘bucket list’! I get to see the vendor booths set up, see all the new 
things they will be offering and scope out which ones I don’t want 
to miss. And I’m always amazed at how quickly the show comes 
down at the end and how tired I am - but there’s also a great sense 
of satisfaction that all the hard work resulted in a successful show 
where quilters can share their creations, make new quilting 
friends, learn old and new techniques, be inspired 
to try something new, shop and explore the 
wonderful booths and most of all, enjoy a fun-filled 
couple of days with other quilters! 

August 2016 Volume 34, Issue 8 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  www.qgplano.org 

  

 

Pam Wingate, Guild President 

https://www.facebook.com/QuiltersGuildofPlano/
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Hints for Reading the Newsletter 

submitted by John Worley 
The newsletter opens in the Adobe Reader. The Zoom factor 

will probably be 100%. The newsletter will extend off the screen. 
There are 2 ways to resize the document for easy reading. 
Method 1: 

 
The first method 

requires that you 
have set Adobe View 
menu to Show/Hide 
the Tool Pane. Just 
click on the <-> 
(minus) icon to resize 
it.

Method 2: 

 
The second method requires that you use the Adobe View 

menu to Zoom to Fit Height. 
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Quilt Plano 2016 

This will be my last pre-show article. Everything is in place to 
have a great Quilt Plano 2016, but there is still a lot to do before 
the doors open on August 12th!  

For those of you at our July meeting, you heard that we are 
changing how our volunteers enter the show. We are asking 
that all our volunteers park on the west side of Plano Centre. 
Instead of entering the west entrance, please go in front of the 
building (there is a covered walkway), continue past the north 
entrance and turn right into the center’s courtyard. You then 
can enter into the east door of the Hospitality Room. If you have 
someone driving you to the center, there is a drop-off area at 
the center north entrance. Signs will point the right direction. 

 
When you enter the Hospitality Room, you can check your 

carry-ins, sign-in and be ready to work. If there is anyone that 
has not already signed up for a specific area, there will be a dry-
erase board located in that area with a list of needed tasks.  

PLEASE NOTE THIS DOES NOT APPLY TO QUILT TURN-IN ON 
TUESDAY, AUG. 9TH. As in previous years, both volunteers and 

individuals dropping off their quilts, will park and enter on the 
east side of the Centre. Tables will be set up at that entrance so 
you have easy access for drop off.  

For those of you who are interested in having your quilts 
appraised during the show, Valerie Salter will be there to help 
you through that process.  

There is one more change that we are going to try this year 
regarding our “Member’s Choice” award. In the past we have 
voted and awarded that ribbon on Preview Night (Thursday), 
however attendance at Preview Night doesn’t necessarily 
represent the entire guild. All members attending Preview Night 
will still have an opportunity to vote on their favorite quilt, 
however we will not close the voting until noon on Saturday. All 
member volunteers entering on both Friday and Saturday will 
be able to pick-up a Member’s Choice ballot and turn them in 
before they leave. PLEASE, ONE VOTE PER MEMBER ONLY! As 
everything this will be done on an honor basis. 

Here is a to-do list for every member: 
1. Raffle Quilt: turn in your ticket stubs and payments for 

tickets you picked up at previous meetings. You still have 
time to purchase tickets at the show – drawing will be held 
at the Plano Centre at 3:30 on Saturday. 

2. If you have signed up to work at the show, please make sure 
you arrive on time and wear your show shirt if you have one. 

3. If you have forgotten what time you signed up to work, the 
entire volunteer sign-up sheet will be posted on our website. 

4. Make sure you bring your purchased lunch tickets – 
remember there are no returns or exchanges on Show Days. 

5. HAVE FUN! YOUR SMILE IS THE BEST FORM OF PROMOTING 
OUR SHOW! 
As this year’s show chair, I want to thank you all for your 

support!  Rose Davis, Show Chair Quilt Plano 2016  
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Programs 

submitted by Peggy Burrell 
Our September Speaker is 

Ginny Eckley.  Ginny belongs to 
Houston Area Fiber Artists and 
Mixed Media Artists.   She has a 
BFA from the University of 
Houston, TX and has continued 

with classes and obtained an Associate Degree in Graphic 
Design. Ginny is proficient in Photoshop and Illustrator, and has 
attended numerous printing and textile workshops with renown 
teachers in the Fiber Arts field. 

On Thursday, September 8, she will present a lecture to the 
Guild on “Creative Genius”.  

On Friday September 9, she will teach a workshop on “Silk-
Screening the Easy Way” as described on her website:  “I love 
painting, but found a great way to transfer imagery that is 
amazing.  Frameless screens made of nylon that makes the 
process fast and fun.  Simply tape, brush on color and dry!  We’ll 
screen both on silks, cottons, prints and solids.  I wil demo how 
to make your own screens”. 

On Saturday, September, 10 she will teach “Color Your 
Stash” as described on her website:  “Always wanted to try 
fabric painting?  Brush paint over white, colored and printed 
fabrics, layering colors.  Add images using silk-screens.  Fast and 
fun, learn how to transform fabrics easily.  Bring your silks, and 
we’ll dye them.  I’ll also have a new discharge called Decolorant, 
that is safe for silks and cottons!  You won’t recognize your 
outdated collection! 

Sign up for classes.  Programs will be offering sign-ups at the 
quilt show. 

October – Lynn Roddy Brown 
Thursday, Oct. 13 Guild Meeting: Scrap Quilts: An Acquired Taste 
Friday, Oct. 14 Workshop: Texas Two-Step 
Saturday, Oct. 15 Workshop: Triangles:  Endless Possibilities 

             
November – Lori Lee Triplett, The Poos Collection 
Nov. 10 Guild Meeting: Celebrating the Blues: Africa to America 
Nov. 11 Workshop: Adire: African Indigo Resist and Dye Workshop 

Happiness Is … Quilting! Ad 

 
  

Happiness Is…QUILTING! 
217 N. Kentucky, McKinney, TX  75069 

972-542-8839 

    Shop Hours:  Mon-Sat 10-5 

Please visit our  

booth at the  

Plano Quilt Show 
 

August 12 & 13 
 

Advance tickets 

available in the shop - 

$7 “The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 

www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 

info@HappinessIsQuilting.com 

            Don’t 

miss 

          our next  

       Alley Sale! 

      Bigger and  

          Better  

          than ever! 
 

          October 

15 

http://www.happinessisquilting.com/
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From the Editor 

submitted by John Worley 

I have taken over the duties of Editor for the Common 
Threads newsletter with this August issue. By now you have 
noticed that I am trying out a few new things on you and I hope 
that you like the changes. (Let me know your opinion, 
particularly if you don’t like something or have suggestions. It’s 
our newsletter, not my newsletter!) 

The first thing you noticed is that it is formatted in horizontal 
(landscape) format rather than vertical (portrait) format as 
before. That is so the newsletter will fit better on a PC or laptop 
monitor to make it easier to read without all that scrolling up 
and down. You also noticed that a larger font is being used. That 
is also to make it easier to read on a monitor. (I hope these 
changes also help make the newsletter easier to read on a 
tablet or smart phone.)  

We have added some photos from the last meeting. (Thanks 
to the Guild Historian for providing the photos to the Editor.  ) 
In addition, the entries in the Inside This Issue column are 
linked to the appropriate articles so that you can use <Mouse 
Click> to rapidly go to the appropriate page. And all web links 
are set so that <Ctrl + Click> will open the link in your web 
browser. 

Birthday Quilts 

Birthday quilts may be turned in at any time of the year. They 
do not need to be turned in during your birthday month. Please 
get them to Sherry Worley at any meeting,  

Service Bars and Anniversary Pins 

submitted by Donna Petrick 

The following people may pick up their service bars from me for 2016.  
If you have recorded on the web site, your service hours from January 1st 
through June 1st and have 30 hours or more, you are due your service bar.  
Please catch up on posting your hours and you too will receive a service 
bar. 

Sharon McGinnis 30 hr Pat Fowler 43 hr 
Sarah Krauss 44.5 hr Kate Premeaux 47 hr 
Jeanne Vogel 55 hr Maria Eakin 56 hr 
Martha Diehl 61 hr Sue Rentz 64.75 hr 
Rose-Clair Fletcher 83 hr Marty Crouch 161.5 hr 
Lynne Fritsche 241.5 hr Pam Walsh 314.5 hr 
Barbara Collins 337.75 hr 

Those listed below received their service bars at the July meeting. 

LaDawn Dalley 37.5 hr Julie Schaefer 44 hr 
Pam Wingate 44.5 hr Debbie Skorepa 48 hr 
Dena Smith 73.75 hr Aurora Chancy 77.5 hr 
Valerie Salter 78 hr Jane Schwarz 84 hr 
Carol Long 123 hr Dolores Williams 167 hr 
Rose Davis 75.5 hr Tina Connolly 181 hr 
Donna Petrick 183 hr Sherry Worley 219.75 hr 
Kaye Dunn 222.5 hr Aggie Meszaros 245 hr 
Cindy Walker 313.5 hr 

The guild gives anniversary pins for continuous years of membership, 
beginning with 10 years and then on 5 year increments.  The web site has 
not yet been updated with the awards for members.  If you have not 
received your 10, 15 or 20 year pin please let me know.  I have a good 
number of them set aside for people that I haven’t been able to see at the 
right time.  Your anniversary should also show up on the web site in the 
near future.  Any questions should be directed to me. 
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COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
5.2” wide x  7.6” tall 5.2” wide x 3.8” tall 3.5” wide x 2” tall 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to Lynne Fritsche at 

media@qgplano.org. 

Guild Activities 

submitted by Donna Petrick 

Annual Retreat: 
Plans are made and we have a waiting list for our annual 

retreat in February 2017. You may make payments toward your 
amount due or wait to pay it all in January 2017—the month 
before we go to Denison and enjoy being together. Payments and 
information on retreat are listed on the web site. If you have 
questions, please notify me and I’ll get back to you promptly. 

Day Retreat: 
Our next day retreat will be Monday thru Wednesday, 

November 7, 8 & 9, 2016.  I’m not yet taking reservations. 

Community Service Quilts: 
Monica Hendewerk and the Best Fabric Friends sewing group 

has planned a day of quilting community service quilt tops on 
Tuesday, Sept 20, 2016. (See page 9.) 

My Last Guild Activity Challenge: 
As my term of office draws to an end, I want to do one last 

challenge. Let’s do a “Mug Rug” challenge. We have three 
categories—hot beverage, cold beverage or adult beverage. You 
may enter in all three categories, but only one time per category. 
At the September meeting, bring your mug rug in a gift bag 
(could be brown paper bag) along with a cup, glass or drink mix 
or whatever you find…keep the cost at or below $20. You will 
receive a number when you deliver your bag and at the end of 
the meeting and program, we will draw numbers. You then pick 
out a bag for each category you entered. Since we have to be out 
of the building by 9 pm, we will not do exchanges. 

It’s just a fun way to use your stash. No rules, except it needs 
to be around 6” x 12” finished, give or take a bit.  Any design, 
any method, any result. Let’s see how creative we can be. 

Thank you for a great year.  I hope you have enjoyed the 
challenges that Linda and I have posted. 

More July Meeting Photos 

 

  

mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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Membership 

submitted by Mary Shannon 

The attendance at the July meeting was 45 members and 
two guests. Our current membership is 226.   

July Guests: 
Alice Gore  
Lisa Neidinger 

Quilt Ideas Ad 

Door Prizes for June: 
submitted by Lut DeMuelder 

Thank You to all the shops that 
have generously provided the door 
prizes. 

Don’t forget to wear your nametags 
to receive a ticket for the door prize 
drawings.   

Hospitality:  
submitted by Martha Jones 

If you have any questions or would 
like more information about the Guild 
or its activities, just check with any of 
us at the Membership table and we 
will be happy to answer your questions 
(or find some who can). 

submitted by June Schwarz 

New and Renewing Members: 
June Austin ....................................... Plano, TX 
Linda Bartley ..................................... Dallas, TX 
Caroline Gagnon ............................... Murphy, TX 
Donna Lobelson ................................ Dallas, TX 
Mindy Myint ..................................... Plano, TX 
Ha Swift ............................................ Little Elm TX 

August Birthdays: 
John Worley 08/01 
Sandy Buttine 08/05 
Lorraine Morse 08/07 
Renee Baron 08/08 
Pamela Carroll 08/11 
Marty Anderson 08/13 
Mary Bishop 08/13 
Pat Dashner 08/13 
Pat Wiant 08/14 
Hazel Bailey 08/16 
Pam Wingate 08/18 
Lynne Fritsche 08/19 
Kathi Gibson 08/20 
Marcia Harwood 08/21 
Patricia Kopeck 08/22 
Lut DeMeulder 08/23 
Mary Frances O'Neil 08/25 
Christine Cessnun 08/30 
Karen Christoffer 08/30 
Peggy O'Neal 08/31  
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TAQG News 

Thank your supporting TAQG. We hope that you enjoyed 
Rally Day 2016. Next year’s Rally Day 2017 speaker will be 
Cynthia Regone. You can check her out at 
www.cajunclassicsquilts.com.  

Rally Day 2016 Photos 

 
Bernina 1008 Ad 

 

 

  

For Sale: 
Bernina 1008 Sewing 
Machine with minimum 
usage.  Includes a 
customized table, 6 presser 
feet, extra bobbins, and 
Gutermann thread.  

Asking price $500. 

Contact Gloria Gemmell 
at 972-679-7813 to see  
the machine and for additional information. 

Beltline/Prestonwood area. 

www.cajunclassicsquilts.com
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Community Service 

submitted by LaDawn Dalley 
As always, thank you for the many finished quilts and tops 

you turned in at the July meeting. I will be delivering them 
sometime after the show in August. And keep up the good work 
with the little cuddle quilts. Aggie delivered 88 last month! 

We are making headway with the stocking project! There 
were a lot turned in and even more kits taken! These little 
projects are so easy to complete. They are also great as an 
introduction to sewing. I have found that even young teens 
have no problem sewing these. Just remind them to go slowly 
around the curves. 

See you at the show! 

Community Service Quilting 

submitted by Monica Hendewerk 

Come One, Come All.......Community Service – Quilt for Others 
Tuesday, September 20th, 9 am – 5 pm 

There are two Community Sew groups that, together, 
generate over 20 completed quilt tops a month. We now have 
over 350 quilt tops that need to be made into finished quilts. 
The BFFs (Best Fabric Friends) small group has organized a day 
to help whittle that number down by a significant amount. AND 
WE NEED YOUR HELP. 

We are looking for volunteers for the following activities: 
(1) Quilting: Sew quilt sandwiches (the top, batting, and backing 

will already be basted, sewers just need to sew!). Use your 
walking foot or free motion foot. All of the quilts are crib-size 
to child lap-size. Nothing larger. Very easy to quilt on a 
domestic home machine. 

(2) Spray Basting: Backing and batting will be cut and matched 
to quilt tops ahead of time. Basters will work INSIDE with 
non-toxic spray. If you’ve never “Spray Spritzed” a quilt or 
want to learn a new wonderful, inexpensive way to do it, 
now’s your chance! 

(3) Other: Pick where you’d like to help – “I’ll do anything”, 
ironing, trimming to prepare for binding, binding, help with 
set-up (8 a.m. – 9 a.m.) or clean-up (5 p.m. – 6 p.m.) 

Please RSVP to Jeanne Vogel at  pickincotton26@verizon.net  
or (214) 356-3816 with the hours you’ll attend and the activities 
you’d prefer to participate in.  

Logistics 

 Location: Dallas Games Marathon, 930 Parker Rd, #530, 
Plano, TX (SE corner of Alma and Parker DIRECTLY BEHIND 
the Donut Shop) 

 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. (setup 8-9, cleanup 5-6) 

 Bring your own lunch and drinks. There are 2 refrigerators.  

 Bring your sewing machine, walking foot or quilting/darning 
foot, spools of thread (white, black, pastels, red, green, 
blue), extra bobbins for changing colors, rotary cutter, usual 
sewing supplies. If you have them, an extension table, 
Supreme Slider, quilting gloves. 

 Consider bringing a light sweater or jacket, and a seat 
cushion or your own chair. 

 There will be door prizes – get a ticket when you arrive and 
one for every hour you’re there 

 Contribute community service hours to the guild (we’ll help 
you enter your hours that day!) 

 

  

mailto:pickincotton26@verizon.net
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Workshop Registration Form 

Workshops Fees: $50/day for members 
 $60/day for non-members 

Member Bonus!!  
Advance Registration and Multi-Day Discounts 

Prepayment of registrations received 35 days 
prior to the scheduled event, entitles members to 
take a $5.00 discount with each prepaid 
workshop. If you take both days offered 
by the instructor you may take an 
additional $5.00 discount.  Members can 
take two days of classes from a national 
teacher for $85.00.  

See the guild website at 
www.qgplano.org and go to the Programs 
page (on the Activities tab) for more 
information.  Fees are refundable only in the 
event the speaker cancels her appearance. 

Questions may be directed to the 
workshop coordinator.  Refer to our 
website for current email. 

Supply lists may be printed from the 
website.  Your cell phone number and 
email are particularly important so we can 
reach you in the event of any last minute 
changes. 

Bring Completed Form to a Meeting, 
or mail to: 

Dena Smith 
1402 Marlboro Ln 

Richardson, TX 75082

Workshop Registration Form 

Name:   

Address:   

City and Zip:   

Phone:   

Email:   

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:   

 

The Covered Bridge Inn Ad 

  

Instructor Class Day Date 
    

    

    

http://www.qgplano.org/
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This is an update of an article I first wrote in 1993 

Home, Sweet Home 
Memories by John Worley 

The other night, I went to do a few chores. After picking 
some green beans, squash, zucchini, and pulling a few potatoes 
for supper, I check on the peppers, tomatoes, cantaloupe, and 
blackberries. I harvest 
some oregano and 
rosemary, as Sherry 
instructed. It’s getting late; 
I tell the bees to fly home, 
but they don’t listen.  

I take some seed to the birdfeeder. 
Where have the blue jays gone? They 
haven’t been around lately.  

The wild rabbits don’t even hop 
away anymore. (Did I say wild?) 

I go to the carport to feed the 
butterflies. (What do I feed butterflies? 
Purina Butterfly Chow? No.) In addition 
to lots of native perennials and lantana 
and catnip, they seem to like banana peel. I like my butterflies. 
They must like me; they swarm over me and about a dozen land 
on my chest and arms. (Maybe it’s the butterfly chow?) 

I decide to walk down the hill to the back of my property to 
check on the beaver pond. I wonder if the dam is still holding 
up. On my way back, a killdeer flutters along the ground to my 
left, trying to distract me. I must be near her young. “Over here, 
look at me”, she cries. “My wing is broken. Over here, over 
here, take me!”, and off she flies. 

I smile as I remember when a killdeer family got stuck 
crossing the street near my office. The kids were too small to 
get over the median and mom and dad were trying to protect 
them from cars. Even if they could get around the median at the 
intersection, they still wouldn’t be able to get up the curb on 
the far side 

When I got out of my car, 
mom and dad flew to the far 
side of the street and rolled 
around on the grass like they 
had a broken wing. 

I must have been a sight: A 
short, balding, overweight nerd 
in a tie with a towel in his 
hands, chasing baby killdeer 
down the street. One by one I 
caught the babies and carried 

them to the far curb. Mom and dad rounded up their youngsters 
as I put them up on the curb. Off through the grass they 
wandered, off toward the creek.  

They’re so cute when they’re that small!  

It’s getting dark. The great blue heron leaves the pond to fly 
home to roost; it’s too late for fishing anyway. All looks good at 
the pond, but I don’t see any wildlife. Maybe they are asleep 
already. Thrash, thrash, rumble, rumble; an armadillo runs by. 
Gosh, they are so noisy in the brush. 

As I walk back up to the house, a flock of starlings fly over on 
the way to roost about a mile north, in the old abandoned 
peach orchard. It is so quiet that you can hear the rush of air off 
their wings as they fly over. 
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As I reach the patio, I 
look back west at the 
sunset – another work of 
art. Sherry tells me to 
start the grille. As I sit on 
the patio and watch the 
sunset, she hands me a 
platter of stuff to cook. 

As I relax on the patio, I become transfixed as the last shades 
of pink change to purple and then fade to black. Sherry calls, 
“You’re not letting that burn, are you?” I snap awake. “Who, 
me? Uh-h-h, no. Everything’s fine.” (That was close!) I finish 
grilling supper and take it inside. 

The barn swallow family living on my patio is upset with 
me anyway. They want me to leave so they can go to sleep. 
To their disappointment, I turn the patio light on for a while. 
I do this now and then for the spiders. Insects are attracted 
to the light and the giant orb weaver spiders have a feast. 

The only part of tonight’s supper that I didn’t grow is the 
beef. And it was Angus, raised on my father-in-law’s place. (Ol’ 
#93. Boy has he been a good one!) After supper I put on 
Maynard Ferguson and Clifford Brown CDs while I finish reading 
Rocket Boys and Sherry works on another quilt. 

Finally to bed, but first I must feed the dog and cat. (They 
raise such a fuss when I forget!) Good night all. 

Home, Sweet Home! 

It is here where many authors include a personal photo. 
Vanity makes me provide a photo from a younger age. 

John Worley  

Sunset photo taken from my patio 
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General Meeting Minutes 

for July 14, 2016 submitted by Pam Carroll 

The meeting was called to order at 6:45PM by the president, Pam 
Wingate. There were no corrections to the minutes, and they were 
approved as written. There were no corrections to the treasurer’s report, 
and it was approved. 

Pam Wingate announced our new slate of officers for 2016-17 is as 
follows: 

President- Pam Wingate 
Programs- Dena Smith, Lisa Ownby and Peggy Burrell 
VP Education- Kena Leszcynski 
Community Service- LaDawn Dalley  
Quilt Show Chair- Rose Davis 
Secretaries- Cindy Worthington and Lizzy Bailey 
Treasurer- Jane Schwarz 
VP Guild Activities- Janet Plotkin 
Membership- Diana Florence and Jeanne Vogel 

Pam Wingate welcomed our visiting guild from McKinney.  They 
brought their beautiful Red Work quilt to display. 

Reports: 
LaDawn Dalley said the stocking kits are ready to be sewn.  We also 

need items to fill them. 
Rose Davis reported that the mailings for the show will go out July 

15th.  She recognized the Show Committee for their hard work and said 
everything is on schedule.  She announced that the Members’ Choice 
Award will be announced Saturday afternoon.  Members who are working 
the show should park in the west parking lot and enter directly into the 
Hospitality Room.  Rose will need the 2018 Show Chairperson to shadow 
her at the 2017 show.  She asked for someone to volunteer. 

Aggie Meszaros said she had delivered 88 cuddles last month to the 
hospital. 

Donna Petrick handed out service pins and anniversary pins.  She said 
the mug rugs for the challenge are due at the September meeting. 

Kaye Dunn and Valerie Salter collected eleven mini-quilts at the 
meeting.  The drawing was won by Jeanne Vogel. 

Sherry Worley reported that the TAQG Rally Day was a huge success.  
There will be a TAQG meeting on July 26th in Lewisville.  We need a second 
TAQG representative to attend the six meetings a year. 

Monica Hendewerk announced that September 20th from 9 -5PM at 
the Dallas Game Center will be a day to sew charity quilts. 

Jane Schwarz conducted the door prize drawing, and five door prizes 
were given out.   

There was no further business, and Show and Tell followed.  The 
program was then presented by MJ Fielek.  She showed many of her 
beautiful quilts and discussed techniques and shortcuts she uses.   

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

for July 11, 2016 submitted by LaDawn Dalley 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30. 
In attendance: Jane Schwarz, Lisa Ownby, Dena Smith, Pam Wingate, 

Lynne Fritsche, Carol Long, LaDawn Dalley, Tina Connolly. 
The minutes from the previous meeting were approved, as was the 

treasure's report. 
President's report: The nominating committee has filled all the vacant 

offices for next year, and the proposed board will be presented to the 
guild at the July meeting. 

Treasurer's report: The audit was completed and everything is fine. 
Membership report: We have 4 new members 
Programs: Still trying to find new speakers and places for workshops for 

next year. 
Quilt Show: Almost here! Pam will book the Macaroni Grill at Park  and 

Preston for the wrap party in September. 
New Business: John Worley is taking over the newsletter and wants to 

change the way it is formatted. Before the meeting, he presented a 
sample of what it would look like and everyone had a chance to look at 
it. We all agreed that we were fine the new look. 
Community Service and media had nothing new to report. There were 

no reports from guild activities, education, or TAQG as their 
representatives were not present. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 
Next meeting will be Monday, August 1, at Tinos. 
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Officers & Committee Chairs 

OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT -------------------------------- PAM WINGATE 
VP FINANCE ---------------------------------- CAROL LONG 
VP MEMBERSHIP ---------------------- MARY SHANNON 
VP PROGRAMS -------------------------- PEGGY BURRELL 
 ------------------------------ DENA SMITH & LISA OWNBY 
VP COMMUNITY SERVICE ----------- LADAWN DALLEY 
VP EDUCATION ----------------------- KENA LESZCYNSKI 
VP GUILD ACTIVITIES ------------------ DONNA PETRICK 
VP MEDIA ------------------------------- LYNNE FRITSCHE 
SECRETARY --------------------------------- PAM CARROLL 
QUILT SHOW 2016 --------------------------- ROSE DAVIS 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
BEE KEEPERS ------------------------------ MARTHA DIEHL 
  ------------------------------------- MONICA HENDEWERK 
CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS ------------ AURORA CHANCY 
DOOR PRIZES  -------------------------- LUT DEMEULDER 
EDUCATION—CHILDREN -------------- PAM WINGATE 
EDUCATION—SENIORS ------------- AURORA CHANCY  
 ------------------------------------------------- MINDY MYINT 
EDUCATION—ORGANIZATIONS -- KENA LESZCYNSKI 
E-MAIL COORDINATOR --------------- TINA CONNOLLY 
FACEBOOK ----------------------------- KENA LESZCYNSKI 
GRAPHIC DESIGNS ------------- ROSE-CLAIR FLETCHER 
GUILD RETREAT ---------------------------- JULIE BROOKS 
 -------------------- SANDY BUTTINE & DONNA PETRICK 
HISTORIAN --------------------------------- JOHN WORLEY 
HOSPITALITY ----------------------------- MARTHA JONES 
INVENTORY CONTROL --------------- CAROL SURRELLS 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR ------------------- JOHN WORLEY 
NINE PATCH -------------------------------- DEBBIE SEHER 
SERVICE QUILTS ------------------------- DONNA PETRICK 
 --------------------------------- & THE WEDNESDAY GIRLS 
SHOW’N TELL -----------------------------------------  OPEN 
SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS ---------------- PAT WIANT 
TAQG ------------------------------------- SHERRY WORLEY 
TREASURER ---------------------------------- CAROL LONG 
WEB MASTER --------------------------- LYNNE FRITSCHE 

June Cash Flow Comparison 

 

Bank Balance $100,334.82 

INFLOWS 
Administrative: Bank Interest  5.26 
Media:  Newsletter Ads  40.00 
Membership: Membership Dues  168.00 
Programs: Workshop  265.00 
Quilt Show: Raffle Ticket Sales  40.00 
Quilt Show: Registration   636.00 
Quilt Show: Show Meal Tickets  70.00 
Quilt Show: Vendor Booth  369.00 

TOTAL INFLOWS   $1,593.26 

submitted by Carol Long 

OUTFLOWS 
Administrative: Postal Permit 215.00 
Administrative: Storage Rent 184.00 
Community Service: Service Quilt Supplies 194.52 
Media: Web Site  150.00 
Programs: Day Retreat  650.00 
Programs: Donations  50.00 
Programs: Facilities Rent  100.00 
Programs: Speaker Lecture  500.00 
Programs: Speakers Meals & PerDiem  41.00 
Programs: Speaker Travel  465.35 
Programs: Workshop Facility Rent  140.00 
Programs: Workshop Teacher Fees  1,000.00 
Quilt Show: Advertising  80.00 
Quilt Show: Facility Rent  10,675.00 
Quilt Show: Volunteer Expense  111.45 

TOTAL OUTFLOWS $14,556.32 

Bank Balance 06/30/16  $ $87,371.76 

Bank Balances 05/31/16 06/30/16 
Operating Account  36,135.70 23,167.38 
Money Market Account  64,199.12 64,204.38 

 $100,334.82 $87,371.76  

       


